New Auburn Newsletter 23



# **JULY 2025**

Independence Day &	
Fireworks Permit	1
Park Project Updates	1
Jamboree Days Road	
Changes	1
Committee Updates	1
Brush Pickup Schedule	2
County Wide Recycling	2
Leash Law	2
Avoid Utility Late Fees	2
Emergency & After Hour	
Contacts	2
Tag your Wag	2

### VILLAGE OFFICIALS

### Village President: Shannon Berg

#### **Trustees:**

Brad Lotts
Gary Pitts
Paul Blodgett
Gerid Dodge

Village Admin-Clerk: Bradley J Hanson

Village Treasurer: Teresa Dachel

### Village of New Auburn 130 E Elm Street PO Box 100 New Auburn, WI 54757 Phone (715) 237-2223 Fax (715) 237-2334

Web newauburn-wi.com

7:00 a.m. – 5:30 p.m. Monday - Thursday

### INDEPENDENCE DAY & FIREWORKS PERMIT

Village Hall will be closed in observance of Independence Day, Thursday, July 3, 2025.

The last day to obtain a required Fireworks Permit is by 5:00 p.m. on Wednesday, July 2, 2025. If you do not have a Fireworks Permit, you may be issued a citation during your celebration. A Fireworks Permit is required within the Village, whether on the ground or aerial. The only permits not required would be those items as defined as exempt according to Wisconsin §167.10 Regulation of fireworks.

#### JAMBOREE DAYS CELEBRATION TEMPORARY ROAD CHANGES

During this 150<sup>th</sup> year celebration, some roads will be closed and there will be change in directional capabilities.

**ONE WAY ROADS:** Park St will be eastbound only from County Highway (CH) SS to East St and East St from Park St to CH AA will be southbound only.

**ROADS CLOSED:** These blocks of streets will be closed during the event: 100-200 N Spruce St & 100 E Elm St.

#### PARK PROJECT UPDATES

Changes are happening in the Village Park! We apologize for the inconvenience and visual distraction we all have to endure, but we know it's going to be great. The new bathroom foundation has been completed and next will be putting up the building. Thank you to Northland Buildings for your kind donation of the building materials as well as all our donors & fundraising to date.

We are still waiting on the DNR report for the Veterans Memorial location and as soon as we have the all clear, the northwest corner will get mowed!

We've accomplished much so far and we are looking forward to its completion in the spring of 2027.

We need your help to continue with this momentous project. With the donations received so far, the bathrooms will be paid for but we will need more in order to start the trail project from the shelter and playground area to the pavilion. If you cannot make a cash donation, we could use your hands with our trail project next year (2026) as an in-kind donation.

# VILLAGE COMMITTEE UPDATES

The next Park Committee meeting is at 5:00 p.m. on Tuesday, July 15, 2025. The Committee members do their best to be done within an hour and they would love to have you join them and provide your input.

NEW AUBURN Page 2



Want to pay your water-sewer utility bill online? We contract with a 3<sup>rd</sup> party provider called AllPaid. Pay over the phone (888) 604-7888 or online at <a href="https://www.newauburn-wi.com">www.newauburn-wi.com</a>. Available 24/7, 365 days per year. There are NO Fees using the web to pay your utility bill.

# UPDATE & REMINDER About Leash Law In Effect Since 2022

New Code requires the same leash as the old code. Now refer to Chapter 133 Dogs and Other Domestic Animals, Section 133-8 Running at large. Paragraph (A), "No dogs, cats or other domestic animal shall, negligently or otherwise, be permitted to run at large within Village limits, which INCLUDES the Village Park. A dog, cat or other domestic animal shall be considered to be running at large if it is off the premises of its owner and not under the control of the owner or some other person." Furthermore, Paragraph (B) "All dogs shall be kept on a leash at all times when off the premises of their owner." Therefore, there should be no domestic dogs running around the Village. If we continue to receive complaints, we may ask the Sheriff's Dept to start issuing citations, if necessary. Thank you for respecting the Village's ordinances. We also ask you to be mindful of excessive barking Section 133-10 Barking, "No person, upon repeated complaints thereof, shall keep or harbor within the Village any dog or domestic animal which, by loud, frequent or habitual barking, yelping, or howling, shall cause serious and persistent annoyance to the neighborhood."

# **UPDATE Recycling Done Differently**

New Auburn is now SINGLE STREAM recycling! That's right, you no longer have to separate plastics from paper or cardboard, or keep them in separate containers. Just one lift or drop into one of the recycling containers at the Refuse & Recycling Center at Village Hall during regular dump hours.

ATTENTION: GARBAGE cannot be thrown in with recycling. <u>PLASTIC GROCERY bags are NOT recyclable (these can be put in the multiple drop locations for the school).</u>

# 2025 Brush Pickup Schedule

July 9	September 8	October 13
August 11	September 22	(tentatively)

Chipping tree branches or brush is free up to 15 minutes. The chipper generally stops after 15 minutes unless the homeowner requests or authorizes them to continue. Any minutes after 15 will be charged back to the homeowner. Please stick branch butts out to the curb as this expedites the chipping process, and saves you any charges for any extended time beyond the 15 minutes.



### **AVOID UTILITY LATE FEES**

Village Hall would like to remind everyone that utility payments are always due around the 25<sup>th</sup> of each month with exceptions made for holidays. We strive to post payments made on the due date or early the following day prior to assessing late fees. We know that many of our residents like to pay online with AllPaid because it's easy and convenient but you should know that if you pay on the due date or the day after, those payments do not post until the following day so to be safe and avoid late fees, please use the AllPaid option the day before the due date.

## EMERGENCY & AFTER HOUR CONTACTS

Effective June 10, 2024, Village Hall is open from 7:00 a.m. to 5:30 p.m., Monday through Thursday and closed on Fridays. If Village Hall hours of operation Monday – Thursday do not work, please call to schedule an appointment and we will do our best to accommodate your request. We are available from 7:00 am – 5:30 pm at 715.237.2223 and our emergency after hours contact at 715.239.1763.

# **TAG YOUR WAG**

ALL dogs are required to be licensed per WI State Statutes. Show proof of rabies to get licensed at Village Hall.

Late Fees are now in effect.